
Robert Holland Faculty Senate (RHFS) resolution 
in support of the Office of the Ombudsman 

 
 

Proposed by Senators Matthew W. Priddy (BCoE) and Stacy Haynes (A&S) 
 
 
At the November 2023 meeting of the RHFS, President Keenum shared with the Faculty 
Senate that there are plans to restructure the Ombuds Office1, which will eliminate the 
Ombuds Office in its current form. Details were not provided about a specific timeline, but 
Faculty Senate was informed by Provost David Shaw in the same meeting that the offices 
of Title IX, HRM, and MSU Legal were being consulted about a plan of action.  
 
WHEREAS, the MSU Ombudsperson position has previously been held by a member of 
the MSU faculty and the position “serves as a neutral resource providing confidential and 
informal assistance to members of the campus community.” 
 

 
Figure 1. Screenshot from MSU Ombuds website1. 

 
WHEREAS, peer institutions may have multiple ombudspersons who are elected by 
university faculty and serve overlapping terms2 or have individual ombudspersons who 
serve specific constituent groups (e.g., faculty, staff, or students)3. Both systems seek to 
serve the constituents of the university in quick and impartial conflict resolution. 
Additionally, ombudspersons are recommended to report directly to the University 
President’s office, thus minimizing any appearance of serving a specific office or 
constituency4. 



 
WHEREAS, the elimination of the MSU Ombuds Office can be viewed as a deterioration 
of conflict resolution for faculty and other members of the MSU community. While the 
rationale for eliminating the Ombuds Office may have been duplication of effort (e.g., 
multiple campus units performing the same duties), the Ombuds Office is unique in its 
ability to understand faculty issues and the discretion it provides. The Ombuds Office has 
traditionally been occupied by an MSU faculty member, which facilitates impartiality and, 
coupled with their extensive university policy knowledge, cannot be recreated by other 
departments on MSU’s campus.  
 
THEREFORE BE IT 
 
 
RESOLVED, 

that the Robert Holland Faculty Senate advises the University President to  
(i) take immediate corrective action to reinstate the Ombuds Office,  
(ii) work with Faculty Senate to determine an election cycle/protocol for MSU 

faculty member(s) to serve as the MSU ombudsperson 
(iii) explore the possibility of expanding the office to include multiple 

ombudspersons 
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